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Financial Accounts 
Clean Audit opinion over 2024 

On the next pages the Financial Accounts of 2024 are presented, which have been audited by 
the Royal Audit Authority in April 2025, through appointment of the auditing company ‘Choezen 
and Associates’. BARC received the signed Audit report in May 2025.  

The Royal Audit Authority assessed that all BARC financial statements over the years 2013-
2024 are in all material respects in accordance with the Financial Rules and Regulations 2016 
and RAA therefore issued unmodified or clean audit opinions on the BARC’s finances.  

The audited financial accounts for 2024 are presented below. 

 


